

"The Sunny Side – Cookin' with Optimism"

Pi Day, Saturday, March 14, 2020

Farmington/Farmington Hills Optimist Club News f2hoptimists.org

Friday's Board Meeting

Yesterday, our Board of Directors held a video meeting to discuss the impact of COVID19 on our plans and activities. Since the schools are closed, we have made significant changes to our scheduled plans. Using zoom.us we were able to have everyone meet while at home or as in the case of Phyllis Pheeney, in Curacao which is an island off South America. Below are the changes we have made.

Oratorical Contest Postponed

With the school closings we are postponing the contest until schools' resume. At that time, we will come up with a new date for the contest. The topic is "Just iMagine a World without Boundaries". Our Chairperson is Nicole Blackmon.

New Optimist Welcome Event on March 25 Canceled

New Member Orientation Canceled

The new member orientation set for **April 1**st is canceled since we did not have the NOW event to bring in new members.

Next Golf Committee Meeting

Thursday, March 19 at 7:30 am. Will be done by video conference using zoom.us.

Next Board of Directors Meeting

This will be held on **April 1** as a video conference using zoom.us.

Next Regular Club Meetings

This is to be determined based on the progress of containment of COVID19.

"Two roads diverged in a wood, and I-- I took the one less traveled by, and that has made all the difference." — Robert Frost

